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USCIS Update April 4, 2008 
 

USCIS TO ACCEPT H-1B PETITIONS SENT TO CALIFORNIA OR 
VERMONT SERVICE CENTERS 

Temporary Accommodation Made for FY-09 Cap-Subject H-1B Petitions 
 
WASHINGTON – U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) announced today that it 
will not reject an H-1B petition that is subject to the fiscal year 2009 cap solely on the grounds 
that it was received at the wrong service center (e.g., the petition may have been inadvertently 
mailed to the California Service Center instead of the Vermont Service Center or vice versa).    
 
It is important to note this accommodation does not apply if the petitions were sent to the Texas 
or Nebraska Service Centers.  
 
USCIS is taking this limited, short-term measure to alleviate concerns from the public where 
an H-1B petition has been received by USCIS but at the incorrect Service Center.  This 
measure applies only to H-1B petitions subject to the fiscal year 2009 cap that are received by 
USCIS before the close of business on the “final receipt date”.  USCIS will 
announce the final receipt date once the agency determines it has received the number of 
petitions needed to fill the congressionally mandated limitations of 65,000 new H-1B visas and 
20,000 U.S. advanced degree exemptions per fiscal year.  For more information on the H-1B 
program, please visit the USCIS website. 
 
 

– USCIS – 

http://www.uscis.gov/portal/site/uscis/menuitem.5af9bb95919f35e66f614176543f6d1a/?vgnextoid=138b6138f898d010VgnVCM10000048f3d6a1RCRD&vgnextchannel=91919c7755cb9010VgnVCM10000045f3d6a1RCRD

